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Dear friends of the DAFOH Conference, which is being held at the same time as the UN 

Human Rights Conference. 

 

I am Hermann Tertsch, from Brussels. I am a parliamentarian in the European 

Parliament for the VOX party of Spain and I want to send from here a greeting and a 

strong hug in this new effort to denounce one of the greatest monstrosities that occur 

daily in our world and that are not sufficiently denounced precisely because of the 

enormous political and economic interests behind the denunciation. 

 

Because we must denounce the removal, nothing less than the forced removal of 

organs for transplantation from persons deprived of their liberty, which occurs with 

monstrous frequency in the People's Republic of China. 

 

We must denounce the communist regime in Beijing, which carries out these terrible 

operations for its own great profit, using prisoners of conscience, those persecuted for 

religious beliefs, and other victims of the immensely repressive apparatus of the 

Communist People's Republic of China. 

 

We must once again call on the United Nations Human Rights Committee to raise its 

voice against this ongoing crime which is taking place before everyone's eyes in the 

People's Republic of China and which is never denounced with the intensity, force, 

vehemence and indignation that this terrible permanent crime deserves. 

 

Thank you all very much, best regards and much success in your deliberations. 

 

 


